
Snow and sub-freezing temperatures were quickly left behind  

when  our plane took-off from the Dayton International Airport in 

the wee hours of the  morning on Wednesday, January 13.  We 

were on our way to Dominica for a weekôs visit.  Members of the 

2nd Twinning Team are:  Jeanie Bates, Ron Curtis, Bob Hartings, Russ Kill, Judy Lohnes, and Jerry 

Voisinet.  The 1st Twinning Team visited the tropical island in January, 2014. 

Our host for the week was St. John/St. Lewis Parish, located in Portsmouth. We were housed at the 

homes of several parishioners. This arrangement provided us with the unique advantage of better         

understanding Dominicaôs culture and heritage.  All of us were extremely impressed with the        

thoughtfulness and generosity of our host families.  

During our week there, parish guides took us to the Social Centre Pre-School, St Johnôs Primary School, 

St Johnôs Academy, the CALL Center, the Home of the Aged, and the Meals Outreach Program directed 

by Sister Jaya. In addition, our team was able to visit and share meals with the congregations in Capuchin 

and Toucarie.  

We visited several classrooms and were impressed with their effective teaching style, the behavior of the 

students, and their diligence in their studies. Some of the Form 5 St Johnôs Academy students were taking 

12 subjects, which is a considerable amount of work. Their ability to learn multiple languages was also 

very impressive.  

On Friday evening, we were guests at a Culture Night hosted in the St. Johnôs Primary School yard under 

a beautiful night sky. Events for the evening included a local band, native dances, poetry readings of   

poems written for the occasion, calypso singing and presentations by the church choir. It was a beautiful 

evening.  A parish-wide picnic was held in our honor on Sunday after the morning Mass in Portsmouth. 

We toured the island on Monday, visiting Scottôs Head, which overlooks Soufriere Bay, where the      

Atlantic Ocean and Caribbean Sea join. Also on Monday, we were able to meet with Bishop Gabriel  

Malzaire and visit with Sister Mary Gallagher, a native                    

of  Sidney, Ohio.  

All of us were impressed with the Masses we attended. Both the 

Opening Mass for the Roman Catholic Schools and the 8:00 am  

Sunday Mass were very special. We were impressed with Father      

Sharplisô constant ability to use every moment as a teaching moment 

for both the little ones and the adult parishioners. All were also    

impressed with the lovely voices and the music during the Masses. 

Especially touched was Music Director Judy Lohnes, who was given 

copies of all of the songs that were used during the services. 

Returning home, we realized that the world is truly a very small 

place - and we are all alike in our wants and needs. God is our     

Father, and we are truly Brothers and Sisters in Christ.  

All of us loved Dominica ðenjoying the beautiful sun, sand, and 

hospitality ð and wanted our stay to last longer! S
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Adult Faith Formation Commission: 

Past activities: 

Christ Renews His Parish: The menôs retreat, rescheduled from November 2015, was held       

February 20-21 at the DSC with ten men in attendance. Women and Men of Team Three are 

now in formation for the next CRHP retreats in the fall.  

Lent: Members of the Adult Faith Formation assisted in leading Stations of the Cross at both parishes. As a 

Lenten Mission, Fr. Herman Sharplis from our twinning parishes St. John/St. Lewis in Dominica spoke on 

the Jubilee of Mercy.  Discussion groups using Matthew Kellyôs Rediscover Jesus book were held at        

different locations hosted and led by parishioners from both parishes. 

Coffee and Doughnuts: Hosted by various parish organizations are held the first Sunday of the month      

September through May. They will resume in the fall.  

Prayer Partners: Coordinated by AFF, parishioners partnered with forty-one Confirmation students and 

RCIA candidates/catechumens praying for them during their formation period. 

Future activities: 

St. Joseph Table: In honor of St. Joseph the Worker (May 1), parishioners are asked to donate 

nonperishable food items for the Bethany Center food pantry at all Masses April 30th and May 

1st. 

Pentecost (May 15):  Parishioners can remember their Confirmation by wearing a nametag with their      

Confirmation name on it. Red balloons will again decorate the churches. 

The Adult Faith Formation Commission is comprised of members from both St. Boniface and St. Mary    

parishes, Diane Mengos, and Fr. Bolte. Anyone interested in being a part of  this commission is welcome. 

Questions?  Please contact Barb Kohl (773-9205 or bkohl@woh.rr.com). 

St. B./St. M. Mission Committee:      

Some of our members and several other members of our parishes traveled to Dominica in January.  They all 

had a good time learning about Dominica's culture.  Upon returning, they spoke about their trip at Masses 

and several meetings. 

We sold desserts at the Lenten Fish Fries and want to thank 

everyone for supporting us in this fundraiser.   The desserts are 

out of this world,  and we appreciate the hard work everyone 

puts into making them. 

Now for the big thing that we do.   Spring began on March 

20th. And, when it's spring, it's time for the   Mission Commit-

tee to start gathering items for our annual RUMMAGE 

SALE.   We have received some already and want to fill the garage up again. Jerry Voisinet has been kind 

enough to donate a storage area for us as well.    The money from the Rummage Sale helps us send visitors 

to Dominica and, also, bring visitors here for Twinning. It helps us support our two missions,                     

the Gutmanns, Chile, and Sister Sarah, Guatemala. The rummage sale is going to be July 9 and 

10.   Please make this a big success like you have in the past.  We thank everyone for their support of this 

fundraiser.   Call Don, 773-2400, to arrange pick-up.  So, spring clean to your heart's content and help us 

again this year. 

June 3rd, 4th, and 5th - we will have the Inspiration Booth at the St. Mary Festival.   Please support this 

booth as you have in the past.   It's located inside the ramp door of the school.  Thank you. 

Parish Activities 
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St. Mary Altar Society: 

The ladies had a membership drive in January and currently have eighty-five members!  

They sold  desserts at the February 19th Fish Fry.  And they will be in charge of the Cake 

Booth at the Summer Festival, so are currently making plans for that.  Be sure to stop in at 

the Cake Booth and take a chance on winning some of their fine baked goods.  

Respect Life Committee:   

On Sunday, February 28th, Fr. Denis Wilde, Associate Director, Priests for Life, celebrated Masses at St. 

Mary and St. Boniface Churches.  On, Monday, February 29th, he spoke at the Healing Service for those who 

have experienced the loss of a child.  While in our area, Fr. Denis also celebrated Mass with the 5th to 8th 

grade students at Piqua Catholic.  He visited Lehman High School and Elizabeth's New Life Center in       

Sidney.  He shared a strong prolife message with everyone he met.  He encouraged us to use proper terminol-

ogy when talking about abortion.  Abortion is not about a woman's right to choose, it is a mother choosing to 

kill her child.  Once a woman is pregnant, she is a mother and the man is a father.  He also talked about the 

"Ps"  of being prolife: 

    * Our need to PRAY for an end to abortion and renewed respect for human life 

    * To be PRESENT to all pregnant women 

    * To be aware of prolife positions of our POLITICAL candidates 

    * To PERSIST in our prolife beliefs 

 

Lenten Fish Fries: 

St. Mary Fish Fries have completed their very successful Lenten dinners again this year thanks to                      

chairpersons, Mitch & Angie Hohlbein, Andy & Julie Monnin, the Karn families, and countless other                 

volunteers who help throughout the Lenten Fish Fry season.  The event could not happen without the tireless 

efforts of many, many individuals. A special thanks to the groups               

sponsoring the dessert tables each week.  Those monies are kept by the  

organization sponsoring the desserts to help support their activities. 

Family Life Commission (FLC) has used the funds to support the parish 

and school throughout the years.  Without the fish fries, we could not do it!  

Regular FLC activities are the monthly coffee and donuts, Easter Treats, 

St. Nick Treats, Thanksgiving baskets, Senior Breakfast and supplies for 

Funeral Luncheons. 

FLC has also supported parish needs by        

purchasing floor mats for the kitchen, mulch 

and church landscaping, cafeteria tables and 

chairs, luncheon for Dominican visitors, carpet 

and paint for the convent, vacuum sweepers for 

the church, and a new freezer for the cafeteria. 

The Fish Fries began in the 1980s under the 

leadership of Jenny Fink, fourth grade teacher at Piqua Catholic.  She recruited a 

committee of volunteers who began the first fish fry that has now been going on 

for over 35 years.  Some of those same individuals are still involved with the Fish 

Fries today. 

Parish Activities Continued 
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Parish Activities Continued 
St. Boniface Family Life:   

Easter Egg Hunt:   The annual Easter Egg Hunt/Scramble was held after the 10:30am Mass on Easter   

Sunday in the DSC cafeteria.  Winning prizes for finding the most eggs were:  Pre-K:  (1)  Mackenzie 

Shaneyfeld,  (2)  Gylian James,  (3) Abby Detter;  K-3rd Grade:  (1)  Aga Polakowski,  (2) Callie Giguere,   

(3) Bella Homan.  Thanks to Jim Hemm, the emcee. Also, thanks to the following who helped distribute the 

ñJelly Bean Basketsò 

after the Easter 

Masses:  Cliff & 

Jena Blacke, Mary 

Ellen  & Jarod 

Buechter, Tweetie 

Duer & Daughters, 

Jackson Garman, 

Theresa Henderson, 

Cheryl and Maddie 

H e r b e ,  K a r e n 

Nickol,  and Doug & 

Dolores Latham. 

St. Mary Festival:  

St. Mary Parish Festival is celebrating its 46th year of fun and festivities for the parish and community the 

weekend of June 3-5.  The annual festival will be held Friday, 6-11 p.m.; Saturday, 3-11 p.m.; and Sunday, 

1:30-7:30 p.m.  It will feature rides, live entertainment, food, cake booth, kiddieland, pony rides, games of 

chance, corn hole tournament, grand raffle and more! 

The yearly festival began in 1970 and was held on the grounds of the former Knights of Columbus Hall on 

25A.  The first festival featured games of chance and food according to one of the past festival chairper-

sons, Jan Hissong.  From there it was moved to the parish grounds at 528 Broadway in the early 1970s.  

Tom Staley and Jim Apple then spearheaded the construction of brightly-colored festival booths and Leroy 

Steinke helped to make canvas coverings for each of the booths.  Jim Apple recalled that Charlie Drapp 

flew his plane above the festival grounds and took pictures so the group could remember where each booth 

would be placed the following year.   

Once the old Piqua Catholic High School was torn down, the festival was 

expanded to include carnival rides and an entertainment stage along with 

more games, food and activities for the entire family. 

ñThe Knights of Columbus used to pull in their famous bus and prepare fried 

chicken at those first festivals,ò said Jim Apple.  In recent years, Mitch 

Hohlbein and a group of volunteers fry chicken over pit barbecues.  ñThe 

chicken dinners are still a really great part of the festival!ò he added. 

Current festival chairs, Brad Ulbrich, Trent Karn and Lance Karn, along 

with hundreds of volunteers are preparing for this festival anniversary              

celebration.  ñLots of work goes into the planning and actual festival itself,ò 

continued Jan Hissong.  ñItôs a wonderful week-end for both parish members 

and the community who have been huge supporters over the years,ò he said.   

Father Tom Bolte, pastor of St. Boniface and St. Mary Parishes, continued the thank yous for all involved 

in the festival.  ñWe couldnôt do this without the many, many volunteers along with the city, neighbors, and 

those businesses and individuals who support the festival each year.  Each one truly adds to the success of 

the week-end.ò 




